## November 16, 2018

Dr. Ray Perren
President
Lanier Technical College
2990 Landrum Education Drive
Oakwood, GA 30566

Dear Dr. Perren:

Thank you for your letter of August 9, 2018, notifying the Commission of the renaming of two academic awards as directed by the State Board of the Technical College System of Georgia. Effective fall 2018, the Associate of Applied Science (A.A.S.) in Machine Tool Technology and the Diploma in Machine Tool Technology programs have been renamed the A.A.S. in Precision Machining and Manufacturing and the Diploma in Precision Machining and Manufacturing.

Renaming academic awards is not a substantive change requiring notification or approval.

We acknowledge the information and will add it to our files.

Sincerely,

Kevin W. Sightler, Pl

Director of Substantive Change

KWS/MAC:lp

cc: Dr. Joanne Tolleson, Vice President, Institutional Effectiveness and

Operations at Forsyth Campus

Dr. Denise Y. Young